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CENTRAL ALBERTA HOCKEY LEAGUE 
Executive Memorandum 

September 30, 2021 

To: To the Attention of All CAHL Member Associations 

Re: Urgent Update for the CAHL 2021 – 2022 Season  

Thank you for your patience as we work through these changes thrust upon us by decisions made outside of the 
CAHL in the 11th hour of our return to Hockey. I realize these decisions have stalled our processes and we had to 

bring it all back to a CAHL Board of Directors meeting for direction from the Members. My apologies, it is beyond 

our control and appreciate your patience as we work through the start of the CAHL Season with these challenges 
we did not expect. 

As we work to prepare for the upcoming season, we have presented to the League Directors where we are at and 

asked for a vote directing what we do next. From the 45 members who voted, 73% supported trying a single (1) 
Tier in RAMP this season with full testing of the process. This does not include the U9 presence that will also 

remain with RAMP as presented and discussed with the League Directors. 

Officially, here is what we need and how we are going to make this all come together for the CAHL: 

For U9 - This division will remain on RAMP and follow the new processes to test them as we start the season. 
More information will come out to the Members but we want to try the new portals setup by Hockey 

Alberta and RAMP including using the portal to load the HCR Rosters, ice submission, blackout dates 

and E - Game Sheets as we did last season. This can wait a week but we will be in touch shortly about 
it all.  

For U11 - This division will remain on Goalline and follow the same processes we have used in the past for this 

season. We will be flexible on the deadlines but need your support on this as soon as you can. More to 
follow on this division as: 

 There will also be a component around testing a Stream-Line Sports site for one (1) tier when the 

agreement is signed and its functioning.  

 We also will be completing the setup and season review of this division as soon as we can to meet 

the Hockey Canada Pathway changes.  

For U13 - After a thorough review of CAHL resources, interest and activities around U13 in the CAHL, we have 

decided to test this division in the RAMP system including using the portal to load the HCR Rosters, ice 
submission, blackout dates and E - Game Sheets this season. Books will still be provided in case of 

issues we cannot resolve with any E – Game Sheet processes. We have contingency plans ready should 

we encounter as issues with the RAMP transition and will be watching its development closely. 

For U15 - This division will remain on Goalline and follow the same processes we have used in the past for this 
season.  

For U18 - This division will remain on Goalline and follow the same processes we have used in the past for this 

season.  

Please note: as always please submit your latest HCR Roster to us as before or into the RAMP portal as setup. 

Summary and additional information. 

So we need our processes to start and many thanks to those members already getting submissions in around the 

teams, tiering round ice and rosters. Please reach out to Pam, Suzanne, Myself or any of our Executive if you have 
questions or concerns.   

Please reach out to your registrar’s and ice people so they know this is in progress and we can proceed as above. 

Should you have any issues or not have any portal log in information from RAMP contact them at 1-866-607-RAMP 
(7267) ext #1 or email them at support@rampinteractive.com they will help you with that or contact the Hockey 

Alberta Office at 403-342-6777 about this. 

 
Terry Siverson 
President CAHL president@cahlhockey.net 

403-854-0275 

mailto:support@rampinteractive.com
mailto:president@cahlhockey.net


2 of 2 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Attached page 2 Director’s vote results 
 

 

 
 

Vote Results: 

 
 

 


